Iowa State Trapshooting Association
Board of Directors 
Meeting Minutes
October 16th, 2021

Present: President John Dvorak; Secretary/Treasurer Lindsey Kaufmann; Directors and Alternates: Ryan Meier, Jim Cole, Ray Dentlinger, Tom Berry, Dick Wonick, Kevin Hartwig, and Rod Goodrich.
Guests: Justin Venner and Leland Kaufmann
The meeting was called to order at 12:33pm by President, John Dvorak.
Lindsey read the minutes from the Annual Membership meeting. Jim Cole moved to approve the minutes with the corrections, seconded by Tom Berry. Motion passed. The minutes from the September 8th meeting were read. Tom Berry moved to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Jim Cole. Motion passed. The minutes from the September 15th meeting were read. Dick Wonick moved to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Ray Dentlinger. Motion passed.
As of a few days before the meeting, there was about $24,000 in the account with the line of credit that the ISTA taken out from the bank is included in that amount. The sales tax still needs to come out of this amount too.
Old Business
The second checking account that was opened will be used to collect the donations that come in.
Inventory was taken at the safety deposit box earlier, and it contained silver coins and old abstracts.
The camping manager position was discussed. Tom Berry moved to have Lindsey do the camping for 1 year implementing a camp host. Jim Cole seconded it. Motioned passed. It was also suggested to mail out the camping forms rather than emailing them.
How do we make money? Ideas were brought to the group and included hosting a SCTP singles league marathon, host a five discipline shoot, have a pheasant flurry, lead mining, and have a website individuals can to go that offers ISTA apparel for sale.
New Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]2021 SCTP and State Shoots were discussed in review. Lindsey is keeping a folder of things to add or make sure get updated for the coming year for these shoots. Ideas to add to the State Shoot program included grand slams and the corrected added money amounts.
2021 Profit and Loss Statements were explained as well as a possibility to budget based on these figures for the coming years.
A donation letter was reviewed by the group. Tom is going to send Lindsey figures to update in the letter. Lindsey will update it and email it out to the board for further review.
Unpaid ATA memberships for people who reside in Iowa were sent to us from the ATA. Tom was going to contact the remaining SCTP coaches or teams to get this taken care of.
ISTA membership cards were addressed as the new target year has started. A mailing every year for a sticker with the year on it is not going to be the best option. The links showing who has or has not paid the ISTA membership will be updated on the website more often with a real time updated list being available to the gun clubs hosting shoots. Tom Berry moved to discontinue using the plastic cards and not use stickers for annual memberships and use the plastic cards for life memberships. Jim Cole seconded. Motion passed.
Tom Berry moved to adjourn the meeting, Kevin Hartwig seconded. Motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 3:02pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey Kaufmann
Secretary/ Treasurer

**These minutes have not been approved 
